Mankkaan Eräsudet Member Newsletter 1/2025

Hi,

You are reading the semiannual member newsletter of the scout troop Mankkaan

Eräsudet ry. This letter gives brief information about the main events organized spring

and summer 2025. We would kindly suggest you to record the dates to your calendar.

More information will be provided in the weekly meetings and on our website

www.erasudet.fi.

If something is unclear or confusing, please don't hesitate to ask for more information!

We also welcome any feedback regardless of whether it is positive or negative.

Have a good scout spring 2025!

On behalf of our troops leaders,

Emil Lehmonen

erasudet@erasudet.fi

Follow us on social media!

Instagram: @erasudet

Facebook: Mankkaan Eräsudet

CHECK YOUR CONTACT INFORMATION AT THE MEMBER REGISTER

We primarily use email for informing, only member letter will be sent via post once a

year. Please make sure that your contact information is up to date, email and other

contact information can be changed at member register: asiointi.partio.fi.

If any help is needed, please contact our member register person Alex:

<u>iasenrekisteri@erasudet.fi</u>

UPCOMING EVENTS

Additional information will be given at the weekly meetings, via email and on the website erasudet.fi. Mark the dates to calendar, please!

Weekly meetings begin January 13th - 16th

Weekly scout group meetings start at week 3. Details about the meetings are available at erasudet.fi/ryhmat (in Finnish only).

Cub scout groups this spring

We are starting new cub scout group for boys born in 2016 to 2017. Weeklyt meetings will be held every wednesday at 6 pm to 7 pm. If you are interested, there are still places available.

We are also continuing our cub scout group started in autumn 2024, meetings every tuesday 6.30 pm to 7.30 pm. This group for boys and girls is looking for new members. We are also looking for co-leader to help current leader Antti Vuorela. If you are interested, send a message at erasudet@erasudet.fi.

St George's Day celebration, April week 17

On scout week 2025 (starting from April 21st) we will organize a traditional St George's Day event for all scouts and their families. Precise date and more information will be provided later via email.

Trip of the Troop, 25. - 27.4.

Our own weekend trip is the highlight of scout week and our spring events. Trip will be held from friday 25th to sunday 27th of April at Kiljava scout camp area (Kiljavan leiri- ja kurssikeskus). More details to follow in upcoming months.

Last weekly meetings May 19th - 22nd

Last weekly scout group meetings are at week 21. Some groups might have exceptions. Leaders will inform you, if there is an exception in the timetable of your group.

SCOUT CAMPS IN SUMMER 2024

Summer camp 2025

Mankkaan Eräsudet will held summer camp together with another troop from Espoo. Planning for the camp is currently underway and there is not much information to share at this time. For now we can tell that our goal is to keep the camp at last week of June, after midsummer. We will update information about the camp as soon as possible!

Espoon Partiotuki Leaders camp 5. - 8.6.

Our local scouting organization Espoon Partiotuki (EPT) will arrange leaders camp for explorers, rovers and adults at the start of June. Last time EPT held leaders camp was 2017 so now is the best time to return to enjoy camping time with other scout leaders all around Espoo. We will inform about the registration later this spring.

Campfire Summit 29. - 31.8.

Campfire Summit in this August is meant for everyone over 18 years old that are interested about leading, for scouts and non-scouts. There is going to be discussions, panels and also more laid back programs. More information: https://johtajatulet.fi/